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TERO COMMISSION 

The TERO Commission is 
composed of five Bishop 
Tribal Members, as       
appointed by the Tribal 
Council.   

 

TERO Chairperson-               

Emma Williams 

Vice-Chairperson-                

Crystal Andreas 

Secretary/Treasurer-               

Jo Barlow  

Commissioner-                  

Thomas Gustie  

Commissioner-                     

Heidi Hart 
 

 

TERO Staff  

TERO Manager       

WaSuYaa “Susie” West  

TERO Office Coordinator 

Kayla  Stone  

The TERO Office is located   

at the Bishop Paiute Tribal 

Building, 50 Tu Su Lane.  

TERO Is open Monday-Friday               

8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

TERO Office number:          

760-873-7893 

Bishop Paiute Tribal Office 

number:  (760) 873-3584  

Community Members, Businesses on the      

reservation, Contractors and TERO Clients…  

Come join us at the TERO Opener  

on June 21, 2023 at 50 Tu Su Lane 
3pm to 6pm  

 

Come meet TERO Staff and the TERO Commission; ask 
questions about TERO, get to know what services we 

provide and sign up for TERO Trainings!  
 

We will be raffling off several items such as lawn chairs, gar-

den basket, flowers, bluetooth speakers, portable car battery 

charger, gift cards ($100 Vons, $100 Smart & Final and $60 

Whiskey Creek) etc.  
 

 MINI INDIAN TACOS WILL BE PROVIDED BY THE BISHOP TRIBAL ELDERS PROGRAM 
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Tribal Council amended the Business Permit and Utility Tax Ordinance in 2020 to confirm 

what businesses are operating on the Bishop Paiute Reservation. Neither the Tribe nor any 

other entity or business on the Reservation had a comprehensive list of businesses.  This in-

cluded which businesses are Tribal Member owned and Native American owned.  Such a list is 

important to ensure that the Tribe and other business entities on the Bishop Paiute Reserva-

tion are giving preference in contracting to such businesses.  In other words, it is important to 

the Indian preference provisions of the Tribe’s TERO law to establish business permits and 

lists of businesses for the Bishop Paiute Tribe and Reservation. (The Utility Tax is only for 

businesses that come on the reservation that provide electricity, gas, telephone, cable, and 

etc.) 

 

There also has been a growing concern over the years that business is being conducted on our 

Reservation by businesses that are not conducting themselves within responsible safety and 

environmental guidelines.  The TERO Commission and Department has been concerned that 

some business activity may be out of compliance with the TERO Ordinance, which is tribal law, 

in addition to the possible violations of the Tribe’s environmental and safety laws and policies.  

Establishing a comprehensive list of businesses on the Reservation through requiring a busi-

ness permit is the first step to fairly regulating how those businesses conduct their business on 

the Reservation. 

 

TERO was delegated to enforce the Business Permit section of the Business Permit and 

Utility Tax Ordinance 

Tribal Council delegated the duty of processing the Business Permit applications, issuing the 

Permits, and enforcing the Business Permit  portion of the Ordinance to TERO because TERO 

has already established lines of communication with a number of businesses/employers on 

the Reservation over the years in attempts to ensure Indian preference was being followed, 

CPA plans were being executed and TERO fees were being paid. Those established lines of 

communications have greatly assisted in my department’s efforts to implement the new provi-

sions of the Business Permit and Utility Tax Ordinance.   

Is there a Business Permit fee that has to be paid for all Businesses on the Bishop  Paiute 

reservation?  

Yes, there is a fee of $25 application processing fee for all businesses to pay, and a $500 

business permit fee for Non-Indian Owned businesses to pay. This $25 fee that all busi-

nesses have to pay is for the application processing fee and the reason we are charging the $25 

application processing fee is because TERO staff will be sending out the letters to businesses, 

updating all the lists, sending out information to TERO Commission to for review and approval, 

confirming whether payments have been made and issuing the permits. TERO will receive an 

estimate of $1200 yearly in fees from businesses and this fee was merely to cover some of 

the TERO’s costs in implementing the Ordinance, however, the TERO Commission has ap-

proved for this $1200 to go to a 2023 Tribal Youth graduate. Therefore, I would like to 

thank all the Businesses that have paid their application fee to TERO and completed the 

application.  I will be sending a letter out to all those business that still need to submit 

an application and pay the $25 fee. 
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The Business Permit Fee and Application Fee is Not a Tax 

The application fee and business permit fees are just that, fees.  They are service fees as the 
Tribe is providing a service to establish a business list to benefit everyone, and that fee is re-
quired to take advantage of doing business here on the Reservation. The Bishop Paiute Tribe 
has the full right to regulate businesses on the Reservation. The fees are not based on a per-
centage of business profits, percentage of income or  percentage of value land like property 
tax.  The fee also is not taking away any Tribal Members’ right to have a business on their land 
assignment, it is just requiring that they have a permit to conduct business. As mentioned on 
the front page it will also assist the TERO Department in ensuring larger employers are using 
Tribal Member owned and Indian owned businesses and giving them priority, it is critical to 
enforce those provisions of the TERO Ordinance.   

Will these fees (mentioned above) affect Tribal Member or Indian Owned Businesses?  

The Business Permit does not affect the Tribal Member owned businesses financially, as they 

only pay a $25 annual application process fee, they do not pay the $500 permit fee (only the 

non-Indian Owned Businesses pay the $500).  If you know of an Indian owned business that 

has been affected financially by paying $25 a year, then please refer them to me as I will work 

with them on this matter.  

TERO is not only to ensure Indian Preference and Fair Employment practices on the   

reservation,  TERO also provides the following services to the Native Community:  

 

  JOB REFERRALS – TERO refers clients to Employers for temporary work when requested and to 

Contractors when conducting work on the Bishop Paiute reservation.  

 

TERO TRAININGS – TERO provides several trainings a year to help clients gain skills needed for     

employment.  

 

TERO ASSISTANCE – TERO provides Bishop Tribal Members with work boots, work clothing and 

tools that are needed for new employment.  

 

TERO COMPUTERS – TERO has two computers in the office for Community members to come in 

and utilize for job searching, develop a resume or to apply for jobs online.  

 

 IF YOU WANT TO LEARN MORE ABOUT OUR TERO SERVICES THEN PLEASE COME TO THE 

TERO OPENER ON JUNE 21, 2023 AT 3PM IN THE TERO OFFICE.  
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BISHOP PAIUTE TRIBAL PROJECTS  

BPDC Retail Center Project-  Construction of a retail Building with 6 retail spaces. The retail 

center will be located at the  corner of See Vee and West Line Street.  

Estimated Construction date: July 2023  

 

Hotel Project-  Construction of a 76 room, 4 story hotel with office and conference space, 

and fitness center. The hotel will be located adjacent to the Wanaaha Casino.  

Estimate Construction date: 2024 

 

CALTRANS PROJECTS 

Meadow Farms Caltrans Sidewalk & Pavement Project 

Description: On US 395 from See Vee Lane to Barlow Lane. Caltrans will be re-paving the 

highway and putting in  a sidewalk on both sides of the highway from See Vee Lane to 

Barlow Lane. 

Estimated Construction Date: 2024  

 

Backhoe      
Training  

Proposed for  
August 2023 

 

Seeking Workers! 

TERO is seeking Tribal Members or other Native Americans who have experience working in the following 

construction trades:   Carpenters      Laborers      Framers      Drywallers      Electricians      Roofers      Painters        

Concrete Layers      Plumbers      Heavy Equipment Operators       Etc. 
 

TERO will be working with the General Contractors and sub-contractors for the Casino Hotel Project, Retail 

Center project and the Caltrans Road Project to make sure Tribal Members and other Native Americans are 

hired for all the different phases of work.  

If interested, come into the TERO Office to complete a TERO application.  
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If you need assistance with        

registering online for this  On-site 

Business Training, then please 

come to the TERO office and we 

can assist you with registering. 

Whether you are a new or established 

Native entrepreneur, artist, or          busi-

ness owner, then attending an              Em-

powerment Workshop can be your bridge 

to growth, learning, and         success. Reg-

istering for this workshop provides Na-

tive entrepreneurs with tools to start, ex-

pand, and grow their business.   

What is a MC3 Program? 

Multi-Craft Core Curriculum (MC3), with  

this program you can pick up the tools and 

techniques of Skilled Trades, from plumbing 

to electrical work to sheet metal and iron 

work, under the guidance of master       

craftworkers.  
 

If you are interested in a Construction      

related Career then this Training may be 

great for you!!!  
 

This training is out of the area so reliable 

transportation is needed. TERO can assist 

with the training and travel cost for the  

MC3 training.  
 

For more information, stop by the TERO 

Office or you may call to speak with TERO 

staff at (760) 873-7893.  



 6 

 



 7 

 



 8 

 

Tribal Employment Rights Office 

52 Tu Su Lane  

Bishop , Ca . 93514 

Phone : 760-873-7893 

Bishoptero.com 

 

Return Service Requested 

BULK RATE 

U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 

BISHOP, CA 

PERMIT NO. 36 

TERO is seeking those with the following skills 

to fill temporary positions throughout the year: 
  

Cashiers   -   Cooks   -   Clerical/Receptionists     

Teacher Aides - Flaggers  -   Laborers 
 

If interested, please complete a TERO application or con-

tact the TERO Office for more information 760.873.7893.  

(Applications are available online at bishoptero.com) 


